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PERFORMANCE CHEVROLET on Madison Avenue is our proud club sponsor. 
 
 

Business Meetings start at 7 pm on the first Thursday of each month at the Dante Club.  No food will be served at the 
meeting, but there are nice restaurants close to the Dante Club.  Next meeting is April 1, 2010 (no fooling). 

 

 
President Patti Herberger’s Message   

 

Hi Members, 
 
We really had a great turnout for the March meeting and a special thank you, for those who made it. Welcome, to 
second time visitors Bruce and Kathy Brisson and Norm and Joy Classen. Roger and Melissa Aylstock's son, 
Christopher Aylstock, was able to join us. He is a W01 and just graduated as a Black Hawk pilot. Thank you 
Christopher for all you do for us and always be safe. 
 
If you missed the Valentine dinner/Dance you missed a fun evening, with great decorations, thanks to the 
Burnett’s and you missed Don dancing. ;o) 
 
Well, it is Crab Feed time and Rick has worked really hard getting fantastic donations for the raffle. I, also, want 
to thank all the members who did their part on getting us some of the raffle prizes.  Remember, this is a largest 
fund raising event for RCCC’s charity, Kops To Kids, so bring lots of cash to buy raffle tickets. PLUS, it will be 
another fun evening with Brian, the DJ. PLUS, PLUS, this year, we are having a silent raffle for delicious 
desserts. No more cups of ice cream for us. ;o) 
 
We also have Bowling at Strikes on the 13th, Castle Winery Run and Garden tour in April and then, and then, get 
you cars ready for weekend get-a-ways. 
 
If not before, see you at the next meeting. 
 
Patti Herberger     (916-961-5632;  Herb870@comcast.net) 

 
 

Vice-President Rick Sutter’s Message 
 

The Valentine Dance went well with 62 in attendance.  Brian, the DJ who was at the Christmas Party, brought 
one of his friends to sing most of the special dedications to 17 couples at no additional expense to us! Thanks 
again to the Burnett’s and all those that helped decorate. 
 
During the month of March we have two events (the Viper run to Downieville has been moved to May).  The first 
is Bowling at Strikes on March 13 which is sponsored by Rosie Bjornsen and Brenda Tarter. The fun and games 
will start at 6:30 at 5681 Lone Tree Blvd, Rocklin. This has to be a fun night just looking at who is sponsoring this 
event. (For details please call Rosie or Brenda.)   
 
The club’s main fund raiser, the annual Crab Feed, is scheduled for March 27th at the Dante Club.  Cocktails are 
at 6:00 and dinner at 7:00. The price is $40.00 per person. We do hope that everyone will attend with family and 
friends.  You still have a week and a half to get your check and dinner selection, Crab or Prime Rib, to Dodie by 
next Thursday, March 18th.  Since the raffle (looks like we are getting lots of great prizes) is for a good cause, 
please remember to bring lots of money for raffle tickets.  Joan Mason had a great idea and this year we are 
going to have a silent auction for deserts.  We will be doing a call around asking for volunteers to make the 
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goodies.   For those wanting to bring your own wine, the corkage fee is $10.00.  (See the flyer on our website for 
additional information.) 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

RCCS Business Meeting Minutes (March 4, 2010) 

 
President Patti Herberger called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
Rosie Bjornsen,- Guests and new members - 2nd time visitors Bruce & Kathy Brisson, Norm & Joy Classen. 
Congratulations were given to Jay Byler and Susan Keehn, on their engagement. Ken & Genny King’s daughter, Julia 
was visiting. Rosie announced the March birthdays. 
 
President Herberger asked for approval of the February ‘10 minutes. Darlene Harris made the motion for approval,  
Brenda Mounce seconded . The minutes were approved.. 
 
Dodie Pockress gave the treasurer’s report. 
 
Patti asked all the C-6 owners to stand. Wow!!! There are a bunch of you!!! 
 
Ralph Pockress and Bette Mastro thanked everyone for the outpouring of love and support after the passing of their 
mother. 
 
 
PAST EVENTS:  
 
Rick Sutter: Valentine’s Dance - 62 attended. The food and the DJ were great. Thank you to the Burnetts for the 
decorations, and to all those who helped decorate. The personal song dedications were a big hit. 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS;  
 
3/13 Bowling at Strikes - Rosie and Brenda Tarter; Eat at 5-5:30, bowling at 6:30. Give them your check tonight, $6 per 
game, two games, $4 for shoe rental.. 
 
3/27 Crab Feed: Rick Sutter - Silent auction for Kops to Kids. Let Rick know if you would prefer to have prime rib instead of 
crab. Our new DJ of choice, Brian, will be there. Get checks to Dodie by 3/18. Bring desserts to auction off.  Bring auction 
items that night if you haven’t already turned them in. 
 
3/20 Downeyville with the Viper club - Ed Dunbar and Tom Vona - postponed until 5/22 
 
4/17 Castle Winery Napa : Ed Dunbar/Tom Vona - run with the Viper club. Meet at Carls Jr. On Harbor Blvd. Of the 80 in 
West Sac. at 9, leave at 9:30 promptly. Rsvp to Tom by 4/9.  $31 pp includes Castle tour. Lunch is at the Calistoga Inn. 
Registration forms will be available at the next meeting. 
 
5/28-5/31 Lithia Springs Ashland Run- Ralph Pockress - There will be a dinner at the resort, to make up for the lack of 
water in our rooms last year. We have 20 rooms on hold at a 50% discount : Cottages $150, Suites $109.50, garden rooms 
$94.50. Call the resort to make reservations 1-800-482-7128, and mention RCCC. Book early as this is Memorial Day 
weekend. 
 
6/25-6/27: Rogue River Run - Rick Sutter and Rod Stelter - White Water Excursion $62 PP, checks to Barbara Stelter by 
4/1. Lodging at The Lodge at Riverside, Grants Pass, Or. 1 877 955-0600 . King room with river view $160, std. King room 
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and double queens $112.50. Tell them you are with RCCC when you make your reservations. 
 
Ed’s Corner - Ed Dunbar - Five jokes this month! Ed has email now so he’ll probably be getting even more material. A good 
laugh was had by all. 
 
Car of the Month - Roger Aylstock - Drum roll please! 1- they own a Corvette. 2- not a C-6, 3 - not virgins ( their 5th). 4 - 
not red. 5 - stickers. Congratulations to Dennis & Marge Kocher.  
 
Ken King announced that Georgia Pollard may be returning to the Sacramento area. 
 
Jack Harris has a new catalogue for shirts.  
 
Tom Doherty: hats for $10. 
 
The Klunders have badges for new members. 
 
The Yates:Thank you for the birthday cake. 
 
Charity Smith moved that we adjourn the meeting and John Klunder seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 7:52. 
The raffle was held after the birthday cake was served. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Kelly Barrington, Secretary.     
 
 
 

 
Mar 2010 Raffle Donors:  Thanks to:  Carol & John Klunder, Joan & Tom Mason, Dennis & Marj Kocher, Darlene & Jack 
Harris, Brenda Mounce, Anne & Ed Dunbar, Kelly & Gaylord Barrington, Ann & Richard Petrie, Tom & Patty Doherty and 
Joel & Sharon Karam. 

 
 
 
 

Happy April Birthdays to: Vivian Bolden – 4/24; Dianne Burnett – 4/3; Marty Farnetti – 4/24; Marsha Heckert 4/19; 
Robert Hinchman – 4/7; Dottie Lindner - 4/15; Carolyn Marchand – 4/28; Richard Mastro – 4/10; Monte Posey – 4/18; 
Marilyn Tomasello – 4/24 and Bess Turrell – 4/17. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to our Phone Tree People… they are:  Bette Mastro (phone tree manager), Rosie Bjornsen; Dianne Burnett; 
Pam Cameron; Patty Doherty; Marty Farnetti; Vivian Bolden; Kathy Greene; Dottie Lindner; Dennis Kocher; Joan Mason; 
Lisa McNatt; Gary Smith; Terry Snow; Marge Sutter and Richard Whitmire.  These people really help us coordinate our events!!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

RCCS - Officers & Volunteers for 2008/2009 

President Patti Herberger (916) 961-5632 herb870@comcast.net 

Vice President Rick Sutter (916) 941-0736 richardsutter@comcast.net 

Treasurer  Dodie Pockress (916) 966-2129 ralphpockress@comcast.net 

Secretary & Roster Changes Kelly Barrington (530) 269-1962 kgbarr@hotmail.com 

Visitors & New Members Rosie Bjornsen (916) 961-4713 rosiebjorn@yahoo.com 

Phone Tree Manager Bette Mastro (916) 961-5190  rbmastro@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor Jim Bjornsen (916) 961-4713 jimbjorn@yahoo.com 

Webmaster Roger Aylstock (916) 660-1444 roger@aylstock.com 

Sunshine Lady Terrie Hunt (916) 663-6300 terriehunt@jps.net 

Rafflers Clarke & Margo Henderson 
Dennis & Marge Kocher 

   (916) 632-3539 
   (530) 268-2162  

margohenderson@yahoo.com 
dkocher@suddenlink.net 

Club Shirts Jack Harris (916) 989-0684 Jack_Harris116@comcast.net 

Club Hats & Visors Tom Doherty (916) 983-2659 ptdoherty@aol.com 
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Name Tags Carol and John Klunder (916) 721-6845 bigjk@surewest.net 

Birthday Cake Ran & Barbara Yates (916) 624-8554 rbyates@sbcglobal.net 
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